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Dear Pastor and Church Family, 

     We greet you in the name of our Lord. We pray that you had a blessed Christmas with your family 
and friends rejoicing over the birth of our Savior.  We had a wonderful time with friends and family but 
it was short-lived because we both came down with Bronchitis.  Thanks to medicine, prayers, and good 
doctors we are improving.  We are blessed to have the Chapi family from Ecuador still with us visiting 
and helping with the ministry.  Being able to make more visits, there were 4 that made a profession of 
faith in Oct. and 8 in Nov.  What a wonderful way to end the year!  Also your prayers have been 
answered in regard to Domingo and Rosalia being more faithful in church.  They started coming to 
services more regularly in Sep.  The cold weather has been a hindrance to make the visits we would like, 
but we have had numerous opportunities in the stores and places of business to have a conversation with 
those from Guatemala.  Domingo and Rosalia are willing to show us where more Latinos live in 
neighboring cities. Continue praying please for spiritual growth for them and the outreach to their family 
and friends.  

    For those who have been praying for Pastor Luis Tulcanaza and his family we share with you the most 
recent health up-date from him. He is doing well but still has a long road of recovery from the cancer 
and surgery.. Last Summer he was diagnosed with a very aggressive cancer and after 3 months of chemo 
they were able to do the surgery on him. He is able to preach some now at the missions.  The other times 
the men in that work or Bible Institute Students are preaching for him.  During Christmas they passed 
out 230 bags of candies to the children in mission works at Checa, Chimbacalle, Chilpesito at a 
Christmas program and 58 children were saved.  Also in Guayllabamba they had a Christmas program 
and gave out bags of candy and there were 20 children and 6 adults that were saved.  As always we 
thank you for your faithfulness in this ministry.  We value your prayers and financial support.    
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